

HEARTBEAT THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER



Dr. Joseph Alvin Webb Born Aug. 9, 1934 Homegoing Jan. 3, 2022

We little knew that day that God was going to call your name, *In life we loved you* dearly, in death we do the same. It broke our hearts to lose you, you did not go alone, For part of us went with you, the day God called you home. You left us peaceful memories, your love is still our guide, And though we cannot see you, you are always at our side. Our family and church chain is broken, and nothing seems the same, But as God calls us one by one, the chain will link again.

-Author: Ron Tranmer



We are contacting the many followers and supporters of CPR Ministries and Dr. Joseph A. Webb. We are celebrating the homegoing of Dr. Joe Webb on January 3, 2022.

Joseph Alvin Webb was born in Fremont Nebraska August 9, 1934 to Henry LeVan and Maude Holcomb Webb. Joe was the last of eight children in the family.

Joe was a young entrepreneur raising and selling rabbits as a child and he won a competition for collecting metal during wartime.

There were several people including his sister, Dorothy, who influenced Joe in his early years to attend church and to seek Christ and encouraged Joe as he graduated high school to attend St. Paul Bible College, now known as Crown College.

At St. Paul Joe continued his interest in music and preaching and met Beverly Kerr and they subsequently married and had two children Jodi and Jeffery. Joe and Beverly traveled in evangelistic meetings using their very inspiring musical talents. Beverly was an accomplished pianist and Pastor Joe a tenor.

Pastor Joe served in pastoral positions in Englewood Colorado, Anoka Minnesota and in 1972 the family moved to Longwood, Florida and Pastor Joe was called to pastor at Calvary Baptist Church in Lake Mary and served there for twenty years. Pastor Joe was preceded in death by Beverly in 1986 and Jeffery in 1989.

In 1994 Pastor Joe married Patricia Lane and they continued ministering in Lake Mary and subsequently retired and continued his ministry to families and building strong families through strong marriages. Although retired from church responsibilities he continued to preach, teach and travel until recent years. Pastor Joe counselled day and night and was an encourager to many.

Pastor Joe is survived by his sister Dorothy, many nieces, nephews and the Lane-Webb family including Jodi Campbell, Marian Schwenn, Clancy Lane, Chuck Lane, 7 grandkids, 3 great grandkids, and many friends.

Your prayers and good wishes are appreciated. **Patricia L. Webb**

The Celebration of Life Service Saturday, January 22, 2022 10:30AM

Neighborhood Alliance Church 301 Markham Woods Rd. • Longwood, FL 32779